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Lorin Crandall is the Clean Water Program Director at Missouri 
Coalition for the Environment. He spoke with Caitlin Zera, director of 
From the Pipeline, in October 2013, as pipeline construction was 
beginning on the Flanagan South.  !
Lorin Crandall: So yeah, the tar sands are creepy. Um when you think 
about an underground pipeline that goes under rivers one of the things 
about tar sands that's really interesting is that it doesn't really 
float. It's relatively heavy material and I think that a lot of the 
chemicals that dilute it off-gas when it spills and then the bitumen 
itself sinks down so if there were a spill under the Missouri River or 
say under the Mississippi river it may take quite some time um before 
we necessarily realize before we necessarily realize. You know maybe 
Enbridge has improved their technology since Kalamazoo but you know 
what happened there, they detected a pressure drop in the line and so 
they turned up the pressure! And it was, you know, a while before they 
um figured out it was a leak and so that made the spill many times 
worse. !
Lorin Crandall: I don't know what kind of detection technology they're 
using now that's supposed to pick up um on that but um you could have 
a significant spill that nobody could see that would be underwater um 
that would hammer the bottom of the food chain and would allow for the 
bioaccumulation of major toxics. You could see a big slug of tar sands 
crude making its way to the Gulf. And um, I don't know if they have a 
plan for how they would clean that up or stop it once it got into a 
major river.  !
Lorin Crandall: You know the materials the chemicals they use to 
dilute it sound pretty gross. I've seen quite a few videos now from 
the Pegasus Line spill in Arkansas where the people who live around 
the pipeline some of them have been bought but a lot of them haven't 
and they live just a little too far but no one's ever gonna want to 
buy their house and they're experiencing serious health issues uh 
related to the tar sands and the gases coming off of it. So that's 
pretty creepy. And I think that okay so that's the material and then 
you look at the infrastructure and the system around tar sands and 
that's even crazier because  !
Lorin Crandall: Here we see that there's all this controversy around 
Keystone XL well guess what there's an entire web of pipelines that 
are being converted, built, um, all across the US. Well not all across 
the US but you know from Canada to the Gulf of Mexico and Lake 
Michigan essentially. There's a lot of action going. And uh so you're 
seeing a lot of pipelines that are being older that are being 
converted. Um there's also a move to convert a lot of pipelines to 
liquid natural gas and to make more liquid natural gas pipelines which 
that stuff is really scary too, but what this  !
Lorin Crandall: Really gets at is that pipeline's once they get into 
the United States are not really regulated very well at all um the 
pipeline and hazardous waste safety ...pipeline..pimsa....pipeline and 
hazardous waste safety administration or something like that. Look 
them up. They don't do anything as far as I can tell. I don't know 
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what they do. Um, but I don't think that they offer any public comment 
on any of the pipelines.  !
Lorin Crandall: And What we're seeing right now is a lot of noise 
about Keystone XL but relative silence about the overall network of 
pipelines being built. And the utter complete determination of 
Canadian earth-destroying extraction and companies looking for every 
opportunity they can get to take their tar sands crude and get it to 
market in Asia. Um, and there you know there's a lot of potential, 
ironically enough a lot of people support this and they're like gas is 
expense enough why do you guys want to make our gas so much more 
expensive. Well, actually the tar sands are likely to increase in 
regular gasoline in the united states because it's going to reduce our 
refining capacity and it offsets some discount that we get Canadian 
oil right now. Um, and so uh, it's actually probably going to reduce 
our capacity and our access to cheap fuel. !
Lorin Crandall: Which you know as an environmentalist I you know I can 
see the value to paying more for gas [laughs] but you know because of 
tar sands it doesn't make any sense.  !
Lorin Crandall:Another thing about he product that's really scary 
about the material itself is that we saw in Detroit there were these 
six story piles of coke or whatever that is, that was filtered out, 
whatever material that was refined out of the tar sands piled up you 
know on the side of the bay and um in Detroit and that was a major 
controversy but when you start to think about the massive tar sands 
headed our way uh there's going to a lot of toxic nasty material and 
we already have a hard time dealing with our coal ash waste and our 
landfills and so it's just going to compound that problem.  !
Lorin Crandall: And basically make us a dumping ground. I mean it you 
know to downplay the risk uh on this is foolish because we're building 
so many different pipelines crossing so many water bodies. It's not if 
we have a spill it's when. You know there's a really great time lapse 
that shows all the oil spills in the United States it's like 1987. You 
oughta find that and put it in the film.  !
Lorin Crandall: Missouri was home to like the largest inland oil spill 
actually on Shoal Creek in 1989. I think it's been surpassed since 
then but it was at the time the largest inland oil spill.  !
Interviewer:  So will it impact water supplies at all? Ecological 
impact?  !
Lorin Crandall: Well, the pipeline being there probably won't affect 
that much to be honest it's the pipeline rupturing that would affect 
everything. You know, uh public drinking water. And sure it depends on 
where it ruptures, that's a relevant factor and where water intakes 
are located. Um, but we did hear from someone south of Kansas City 
who's really concerned that the pipeline crossed over the reservoir 
his community drew water from. So in that case you could see the water 
become very polluted with the bitumen and the chemicals used to dilute 
it.  
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!
Lorin Crandall: The ecological impacts of a spill, you know, I 
haven't, I"m not an ecologist and I haven't looked firsthand at 
impacts of the Kalamazoo and Pegasus spills. I remember one point 
there was a report from uh who was it Exxon that was the pegasus line? 
IT wasn't Enbridge I think it was Exxon but maybe it was, I can't 
remember which company it was, but they had released some statement or 
something that was like "Well so far it's only killed poisonous 
snakes." That sounded like something a PR person came up with you 
know. Really thus far it's just killing leaches, poisonous snakes, um 
skunks, and uh, rats. Um, [laughs] but no I think that the ecological 
damage can be huge.  !
Lorin Crandall: I know that they've kind of run into an issue in the 
Kalamazoo River where there's still a lot of the bitumen at the bottom 
of the river and it's going to bioaccumulate and move up from the 
organisms living in the river sediment up to the critters living that 
eat them and the critters that eat those critters and um could have 
some serious repercussions on the fishery and aquatic ecosystem there. 
Certainly on the aquatic ecosystem, but, um, the other problem is that 
to get that material you have to dredge it out or something. And when 
you dredge it out you get some of it but you take a lot of it that's 
settled out and stir it back up into the water column. You know, and 
then that um is I guess worse than having it settled down at the 
bottom !
Lorin Crandall: So it's another environmental catastrophe that they 
really don't have a good idea how to deal with the clean-up. That 
seems to be what we have a lot of these days, you know, we still have 
gulf oil issues from the oil spill. Fukushima. Two years in seems to 
be getting worse not better. So, um, you know uh creating situations 
that we have no meanings of dealing with the people who work of the 
pipeline company will never say 'We don't know how to deal with that" 
they'll say "oh it's not. that's not really a big problem. Or we have 
a really big top notch safety plan that meets all federal standards." 
Well they lobby really hard to make those standards as loose as 
possible and very effectively too. You know, and how effective are the 
standards? Well, look at Kalamazoo. Look at Pegasus. That's how 
effective their standards are. Look at the time lapse of all the oil 
spills. Not very effective. Not very effective at all.  !
Lorin Crandall: So, I don't even remember what the question was, I'm 
just - it's a quiet rant over here!  !
Lorin Crandall: Okay let's do another question.  
  
Interviewer: How are streams rivers bodies of waters overall related 
to the overall Missouri bioregion affected? How are those integral, 
for people non human beings...? !
Lorin Crandall: Yeah sure, well I would almost turn that on it's head 
and say that to have healthy waters you need to have a good 
environment, you know. And so waters are fed by watersheds. And 
whatever pollution is in the watershed is going to find its way into 
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the water body. And it will accumulate as the tributaries join up and 
the flow gathers.  !
Lorin Crandall: Um, but uh one of the things about a pipeline like 
this is looking at um, all the potential downstream impacts from a 
rupture something like that and how you would uh assess that as it 
moved down and became more diluted and more spread out the impacts 
would probably lessen. In a hydrologic systems the waters is a litmus 
for the landscape and how it's managed. And then in turn the critters 
rely on the water so I guess all biodiversity centers around water, 
but land and water are artificially separately. We consider them 
separately but they coexist and are reliant on one another. Everything 
that lives on the land relies on rain to, all the plants, and then 
whatever occurs between that raindrop and the stream is your water 
quality basically or whatever's dumped into the stream. Um, so I mean 
all the systems are integrated and complex and I think it's just are 
need to understand things we have to define them out separately. So I 
don't' know, ask me the question again Let me think about it again.  !
Interviewer: Um, just streams, rivers, ...... !
Lorin Crandall: Yeah, I mean it's like looking at veins. What do veins 
in your body do? Well they are part of this whole thing that has skin 
and bones and all of this. It's very much the same. So if you had a 
blood infection you know that's how it would transport. You know you 
have some infection imagine how that material would transporting to 
your heart or to your brain. You know all of these thousands and 
thousands of pollution outfalls and vast tracks of land being 
converted from prairie or forest into crop land or parking lots, 
suburban development, urban center, um, got a lot of stream channels 
that received so much storm water that is where there's so much 
development that the water gushes off and instead of absorbing into 
the ground that they've been turned into concrete like the river Des 
Peres. So when you look cumulatively at it, just, we have a dead zone 
in the gulf. We have massive invasive species problems in a lot of our 
major rivers with asian carp and zebra mussels and all sorts of 
critters like that are almost completely out of control.  !
Lorin Crandall: There's some of the repercussions that we see. We 
don't know that much about what's in our drinking water. They're not 
testing I don't think for prozac, or Ritalin, or adoral or any number 
of pharmaceuticals that I don't think are really tested for.  !
Lorin Crandall: So you know our waters um uh you need only to look at 
the situation a little bit to see that thanks to thousands and 
thousands of impacts and vast changes to the landscape our waters have 
been severely degraded. And when you find one that's been in good 
shape it's usually got a pretty nice watershed that's got a lot of 
forest and prairie and native ecosystems. And that's why it's healthy. 
You know you go look at agriculturally dominated watersheds and 
they're not very healthy. They contribute huge amounts of nutrients 
…………….hydro-ammonia applied to our cropland accumulates and kills five 
thousands square kilometers of the Gulf of Mexico this year I think. 
Five or six thousand. It's been doing that every year for like thirty 
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years now. [laughs] That's right there. That's what happens. And it's 
uh you know really really akin to being diabetic or having a 
circulatory issue. That results in loosing limbs. You know cause we're 
just losing huge areas. If you consider a limb to be a living 
ecosystem we're losing huge chunks of living ecosystems all over the 
place. Look at coral reefs, you know, so...everything is connected.  !
Interviewer: looking at like legal actions....surrounding the pipeline  !
Lorin Crandall:[shakes head] Not until it spills and then we'll do a 
bunch of legal research and find out exactly which laws apply to that. 
But we haven't done that research at this point. Because it hasn't 
been built yet. Right now the legal action, Sierra Club has been much 
more aggressive than we have on this but um are legal action has 
surrounded the fact that we had no opportunity to comment on it. We 
had no opportunity to review documents in a timely manner. Um, and um, 
you know that the whole process was you know disallowed any public 
involvement whatsoever. And when you're looking at such a high risk um 
high potential impact project it's ridiculous that there's no public 
comment and that these things are able to sail through like this. So 
hopefully you know as I was talking about there's a web of these 
pipelines going through our states and there's really not a lot of 
opportunity to anything about that. So hopefully we'l crack that open 
through the legal actions we're making around transparency issues. Uh, !
Lorin Crandall: You know the other legal angle is to challenge 
Nationwide Permit 12 and say that that's not uh a good permit and that 
it doesn't address the threats and concerns it's just a utility line 
[air quotes] permit it doesn't get at the materials being transported 
and the risks inherent in that. And then we've got this pipeline 
safety administration that um, doesn't appear to have public 
engagement whatsoever any public comment so right now it's completely 
undemocratic and um you know but on another side of the coin  !
Lorin Crandall: There's Clair McCaskill and Jay Nixon that think it's 
great [thumbs up] you know we can't get a jobs bill out of our 
government we can't get um a lot of basic good things to go to create 
jobs so when something as awful as this comes up just because it 
creates a few jobs for a little while and ever fewer long term jobs 
just because it has jobs at all on it they can jump behind it but I 
think in reality they're getting funding through pacts (?) uh pushing 
them to do everything they can to be energy friendly uh and by energy 
friendly I mean fossil fuel friendly and yet they do very little for 
renewables and to make those viable and sustainable in terms of 
financing the bill to make it happen. We even have state laws in 
Missouri that make it against the law that make communal power 
investment. So like a municipality installing a bunch of solar panels  !
Lorin Crandall: I think that the clean water act would come into play. 
When the spill occurs. Um, I am not exactly sure who would responsible 
for the clean up.  I don't' know if the taxpayer would be off the hook 
or it would Enbridge. I think that even if you know then there would 
have to be significant legal action. It's hard to even speculate all 
the ins and outs of a spills but for just building the pipeline itself 
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there's very little law around it. Um, and in terms of continuing to 
fight it before its built but before it spills that's not very easy.  !
Interviewer: Why would you want to convert a pipeline?  !
Lorin Crandall: I think if you convert to biodiesel.... !


